PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES

September 7, 2011

Present:  Fr. John, Deacon Jim, Charmaine, Mary Padgett, Cindy Livingston, Lynette Drake, Clare McCulla, Patrick White, Ralph McCausland
Unable to attend: Jim Grant, Karen Littleford, Eva Higgins, John Schmitz


Faith Reflection/Opening Prayer: Deacon Jim
 
Fr. John's report:
· The Hedwig Haus is moving towards its opening, and they are starting to identify possible guests.  Aproximately $3000 has been contributed so far as a result of the newsletter that recently went out to all parishioners and others.  The Oktoberfest celebration to support the house will be on 10/16/11 on the grounds of the Newman Center.
· The  Legacy of Light campaign has passed its $100,000 goal.  The windows will all be installed about mid- October.  It should take about 4 weeks to install them.

· Faith and Light:  Deb Cuddy will be taking the lead for this group now.  The Faith and Light service will be combined with First Saturday Mass.

· Fr. John will be at the Priests Convocation from 9/20 through 9/22.
· On 10/1/11 First Saturday/adoration/Mass will take place at Newman with the St. Vincent de Paul Walk for the Poor after Mass.
· 10/2/11 is Respect Life Sunday.  There will be a Life Chain from 2-3 pm at Morton Park.  There will also be the Baby Bottles fundraiser for the Crisis Pregnancy Center throughout the month.

· There will be a special Mass on October 16 to honor Blessed Pope John Paul II.  This is the date that he was elected Pope in 1978.  Anyone with special memories of Pope John Paul II is invited to share them for a special insert to the bulletin.
Charmaine's Report:
· Religious education classes start the night of 9/11, for the High School students and the following week for everyone else.  There are 157 students enrolled, and a full complement of teachers and aides.
· Instead of another session of the Why Catholic program in the fall, there will be a 6 session course focusing on the changes in the Roman Missal called “Lift Up Your Hearts.”   Sign up for small groups will start on 9/11/11.  Why Catholic will resume in the spring.
· RCIA:  3 people will be fully initiated into the Church on  9/18/11.  There will be 5 people starting a session of 
inquiry soon.
Youth Report:
· Welcome to our new youth representatives: Patrick White and Mary Jackson .
· Patrick reported on the upcoming schedule of conferences, retreats and work camps for the youth group.
Old Business:
· The Parish Mission will take place November 27-30.  The title of the mission is “Legacy of Faith.”  Each evening session will last about one hour with a social afterwards.  There will also be reconciliation every night and activities in the morning.  More details will be coming.

· The Parish Picnic will be on 9/24/11 at Lincoln Log Cabin with Mass at 4 pm followed by the picnic.  There will be a signup sheet for food starting 9/11/11.

· The Feast of St. Charles will be celebrated at noon on 11/4/11.
New Business:
· Mary Alice Kramer has had to resign from the Parish Council.  

· Next Meeting:  October 5, 2011 at 7:00 pm in the Lower Level. Charmaine will give the faith reflection.

· Fr. John led the closing prayer, and the meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.
